MINUTES

TASC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Sunday, April 10, 2015, Sheraton Arlington Hotel World Series Room
President Vance Vaughan called the meeting to order.
Vice President Niyyah Barber gave the invocation, and Parliamentarian Kaitlyn Dotson led the pledge to the U.S. and Texas flags.  Roll call by Secretary Ashley Bush revealed all board members present with the exception of TASSP Representative Rita Pintavalle.  Student Salma Flores and Advisor Krysta Reed from Andrews High School attended the meeting as guests.  Miss Flores expressed her appreciation to TASC Director Terry Hamm for the support Ms. Hamm provided her in running and being selected as the student representative on the NASC Advisory Board representing Texas and the other states in Region 8 (Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia and Florida). 
President Vaughan asked for a review of the minutes from the November 21, 2014, TASC Board of Directors Meeting.  President Vaughan asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes.  Hearing none, President Vaughan declared the minutes approved as read. 
President Vaughan reviewed the President’s Award Report which specifies the number of schools receiving recognition for the state-approved projects and the number of advisors receiving service pins. 
Conference Coordinator student representative Addie Huneycutt from Keller High School gave the Conference Coordinator report.  Miss Huneycutt reported that rehearsals are going well, the decorations throughout the Arlington Convention Center look great, and the carnival booths are being set up.
Parliamentarian Kaitlyn Dotson reported on the Top Ten Projects competition.  Byron Nelson HS students enlisted the help of students and advisors from Northwest HS and Azle HS to review the Top Ten Projects entries and select the winners. The Top Ten Project winners are Abilene HS, Andrews HS, Baird HS, Cedar Creek HS, Klein Oak HS, Montwood HS, Red Oak HS, Splendora HS, Tomball HS and Westwood HS.  Middle Schools receiving recognition are Church Hill MS, Quitman Jr. HS, and Taft Jr. HS.
Secretary Ashley Bush reported on Top Ten Videos Contest.  Representatives from John Marshall HS, Burkburnett HS, Estacado HS, Dumas HS and Yoakum HS assisted in ranking the videos. The Top Ten Video winners are Westwood HS, Pittsburg HS, Klein Forest HS, Klein Collins HS, Pecos HS, McAllen HS, Texas HS, Franklin HS, Cypress Woods HS and Ball HS. The top ranking videos will be shown prior to the start of the General Sessions. 
Past President School advisor Sarah James reported on the results of the Scholarship Committee Meeting.  The five students that will receive $500 scholarships are Kaitlyn Dotson from Byron Nelson HS, Mary Franklin from Brookeland HS, Joey Lucero from Franklin HS, Huy Ngyen from Naamen Forest HS, and Vance Vaughan from Ridge Point HS.  Ms. James did not participate in the judging because she had a student applying for a scholarship. To maintain consistency from year to year, Ms. James recommended that a rubric be created for judging scholarship applications.
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Vice President School Advisor Ryan Golden gave the Credentials Committee Report.  Schools serving on the Credentials Committee included Red Oak HS, Tomball HS, North Crowley HS, and Episcopal HS.  Ms. Golden informed the Board that she and her students had a conference call with the candidates, and she requested a Credentials Committee table be set up in the Exhibit Hall from which to answer questions from candidate schools.  Ms. Golden also recommended that representatives from the Parliamentarian School be included in the conference call next year.
Terry Hamm gave a report on National Association of Student Councils (NASC) recognition.  Across the nation, 240 schools earned either the National Council of Excellence Award or the National Gold Council of Excellence Award.  Texas schools earned 15% of the awards. Vicki Long from Deweyville Elementary is the NASC Region 8 Middle Level Advisor of the Year, and Kristi West from Hardin Jefferson High School is the NASC Region 8 High School Advisor of the Year.  And, as mentioned earlier, Salma Flores from Andrews High School is the NASC Region 8 student representative on the NASC Advisory Board.  
There is one applicant for the 2015 Middle Level Conference Host School: Ed Irons Middle School in Lubbock.  The application from Ed Irons MS was included in the Board binders.  Kempner High School will serve as the 2016 High School Conference Coordinator for the 80th anniversary celebration of TASC.
President School Advisor Rusty Hill reported on a TASC Constitutional Amendment Proposal.  Ridge Point High School is proposing to amend the TASC Constitution to revise Section 7 of the by-laws to read as follows:  “Section 7. Relationship of the TASC State Association to TASC District Associations. 1. The TASC State Association shall adopt guidelines regarding best practices for TASC District Associations regarding district organization and management of district finances.  2. Any decisions of the district boards may be appealed by any district member to a committee made up of the principals of district officers.  The TASC Director will act as an advisor to that committee.”  Current sections 7 and 8 of the TASC by-laws, as currently stated, would be renumbered Sections 8 and 9.
Ms. Hamm stated that she does not see a need for an increase in the TASC dues for 2015-2016.  Dues are currently $80/per school.

Ms. Hamm discussed the 2015 Advisors Workshop including an adult event involving past TASC Directors, past advisors, past directors and consultants and past officers.  Ms. Hamm recommends a $5 increase in the registration fee for the Advisors’ Workshop to help with the expense of the luncheon.  A majority of the registration fee goes towards food and beverage expenses, and the association needs to break even on this event. 

Ms. Hamm sees no need to increase registration fees for the 2015 Middle Level Annual Conference.
Ms. Hamm reported on the National Conference on Student Activities which was held in Scottsdale, Arizona, in December 2014.  Next year’s conference will be held in Niagara, New York.
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Ms. Hamm reported that there is one candidate running for the Elected Advisor position on the TASC Board of Directors: Tommy Calais from St. Agnes Academy in Houston.

A list of TASC Summer Leadership Workshop locations, costs and staff were included in the board binders.  Registration is open.  David Cordts will email NHS and NJHS advisors information about attending Summer Workshops.  Southwestern University in Georgetown is a new facility for high school workshops, and Trinity University in San Antonio is a new facility for a middle level workshop.
President Vaughan reported on new scholarships funded by TASSP.  The TASSP Board of Directors voted at their January 2015 Board Meeting that TASSP would provide $2,000 per year to TASC for scholarships.
Tommy Calais reported on the District Initiative and processes to follow to determine the specific needs of TASC districts and how TASC Board members can provide assistance and/or training.  Terri Cyphers reported on the Middle Level Initiative to increase middle level membership and participation.  Rusty Hill reported on the Membership Initiative to increase participation at state and district level events.
Ms. Hamm reported that this year’s annual conference program can be found on the TASC mobile app.
Antoinette Hernandez reported that the 2015 Student Leadership Course Curriculum Academy will be held July 27-28 at the Austin Marriott South Hotel.  Tommy Calais reported on the supplemental text for the Student Leadership Course.  Mr. Calais will collaborate with Courtney Goldberg, Christi Shannon, and Antoinette Hernandez on the supplemental text.  They are hoping to complete their work in the fall.
Sarah James reported on the Advanced Leadership Workshops. Based on input from the workshop director, advisors and board members, Ms. James recommended that both workshops have the same registration deadline and that the deadline be earlier in order to determine if there is space available for advisors to bring additional students.  She also recommended that the maximum number of students per school be changed from 7 to 9 and that 4 delegates per school are eligible to attend Mo Ranch without prior Summer Leadership Workshop experience.
Terri Cyphers discussed a proposal to include use of the $140 in miscellaneous funds for Summer Leadership Workshops to include breakfast and lunch for JCs.

Terry Hamm gave a membership and conference attendance report.  TASC membership is currently 1,217 member schools and Annual Conference pre-registration is 4,223 delegates.
Action Items:

· Approve Constitutional Amendment:  Kaitlyn Dotson moved to approve the constitutional amendment, and Sarah James seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  “Section 7. Relationship of the TASC State Association to TASC District Associations. 1. The TASC State Association shall adopt guidelines regarding best practices for TASC District Associations regarding district organization and management of district finances.  2. Any decisions of the district boards may be appealed by any district member to a committee made up of the principals of district officers.  The TASC Director will act as an advisor to that committee.”  Current sections 7 and 8 of the TASC by-laws, as currently stated, would be renumbered Sections 8 and 9.

· Approve Middle Level Conference Host:  Terri Cyphers moved to accept Ed Irons Middle School as the 2015 Middle Level Conference Host, and Antoinette Hernandez seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 
· Approve TASC Dues for 2015-2016:  Niyyah Barber moved to maintain the current TASC dues of $80 for 2015-2016 school year, and Kaitlyn Dotson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
· Approve Registration Fee for 2015 Advisors Workshop:  Tommy Calais moved to increase the registration fee by $5 for the Advisors Workshop, and Charlie Jehlen seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

· Approve Registration Fee for 2015 Middle Level Annual Conference:  Kristin McLaughlin moved to maintain the current registration fee for the Middle Level Annual Conference, and Ashley Bush seconded the motion.  The motion passed.
· Approve Proposal Regarding the Mo Ranch Advanced Leadership Workshop:  David Bowe moved to amend the Mo Ranch attendance policy from a maximum of 7 students to a maximum of 9 with up to 4 students per school eligible to attend without Summer Leadership Workshop experience.  Tammy McClure seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

· Approve Proposal to include use of $140 in Miscellaneous Funds to include Breakfast and Lunch for Summer Leadership Workshop JCs:  Ryan Golden moved to allow $140 in miscellaneous funds to include breakfast and lunch for Summer Leadership Workshop JCs.  The motion was seconded by Rusty Hill.  The motion passed.
President Vaughan announced the upcoming 2015-2016 TASC meeting and conference dates and locations.  
Ms. Hamm thanked Board members for a very successful year and commended the officer school advisors for selecting the students they did to serve on the TASC Board of Directors. 
President Vaughan adjourned the TASC Board of Directors meeting.  
Accepted:  




     
   Archie E. McAfee, Executive Director
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